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Dear Resident, 

TADPOLE GARDEN VILLAGE – WEBB LANE TRAFFIC CALMING 

Webb Lane is currently being used as a through road for traffic between William Morris 
Way and John Ruskin Road. In accordance with the Design Code, the lane was never 
intended to be a through road.  

In addition to the volume of traffic being high, vehicles are also travelling at excessive 
speeds which are considered undesirable. You are reminded that the speed limit on 
Tadpole Garden Village is 20mph. 

On Thursday 22nd December work is due to take place on Webb Lane which will stop 
through traffic using Webb Lane. The work will introduce an obstruction in the form of a 
wooden planter located at the John Ruskin Road entrance to Webb Lane in combination 
with supporting signage and traffic cones. This obstruction will start off as a temporary 
measure for approximately one month with the permanent solution being delivered in early 
2017.  

In line with the Tadpole Garden Village Design Code the main route along John Ruskin 
Road and William Morris Way is accessible for use by all resident traffic. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

 

 

Andrew Dobson  
Managing Director, Crest Strategic Projects 
 

 


